
KB

KB had so much fun on our farm excursion. We all got a

chance to milk a cow, and meet lots of different animals that

we've been writing about this term. 

MRS BRANCO
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KG

KG had a blast on their first school excursion. We got to

milk a dairy dairy cow, pet the animals and watch some

awesome shows. 

MS GHALEB

KJ

In science this term, we are learning about how living things

have basic needs, including food and water. Meet our new

friends Tikcy and Love heart. We are so excited to look after

them!

MS JEONG
KK

This term, KK have been learning about farm animals. They

are using real facts to write their own information reports. 

MISS KASSEM
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KL

In KL this term we are learning to make equal and unequal

groups. We are continuing to develop our reading and

writing skills and we are learning all about animals and how

to care for them. 

MRS REED & MRS MELISI
KV

A very special visitor stopped by this week to help us with

our writing. We loved seeing the features of a chicken up

close and we’ can’t wait to see more animals at the farm! 

MISS VUONG

1A

1A have been learning all about light and sound in our

science lessons. This week, we drew different objects that

make light and sound and programmed instructions for our

beebots to move from one object to another within a grid.

MISS ANDERSON
1H

Welcome to Term 2 in 1H! During morning routine, we're

learning to spell the days of the week and months of the

year independently! We're also beginning to sketch the map

of Australia on our own! Can we learn to label the states?

MS HOUCHAR



1K

In 1K we complete our morning routine everyday. We enjoy

learning about the days of the week, months of the year and

how to write the date. 

MS NITELIK & MS KUCUK
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1L

1L have been working with technology during our Science

lessons this week. They enjoyed programming the Bee Bots

to move around and follow directions! 

MRS HEALY & MRS LITCHFIELD

1J

1J have enjoyed learning and experimenting with colour

contract and lines during Visual Arts. The students created

their own abstract artworks inspired by Picasso. Their

completed masterpieces have been displayed in our

classroom!

MRS TOWNEND
1V

1V has been learning about chance and probability during

Maths. We divided ourselves within the room to discuss the

possibility of events happening and explained our decision. 

MISS VUONG



2A

During morning routine lessons, 2A have been extremely

focused and determined to work to the best of their ability

as well taking pride in their work. Well done 2A for such an

amazing start to the term :) 

MISS ABID
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2B

2B have been working hard during our Maths lessons this

week! Here we are working on adding and subtracting. 

MISS BONTHORNE & MS ALMIR

2E

2E have been learning about money this term. Here

students are learning to count groups of money and record

how much they have in their workbook. Keep up the

amazing work boys and girls �

MS ESMEK
2K

In History, Year 2 have been learning about the past and its

importance. This week, 2K learnt about Kakadu National

Park. We spoke about Australia's First People, rock

drawings and their significance to the past. 

MS KRAYEM & MRS GRIMA



2N

This term we are learning how to write imaginative

procedures. We’ve been coming up with some creative

ideas, such as how to make fairy dust, and how to make a

magic sword. Keep up the good work 2N! 

MISS NGUYEN

CLASS MATTERS
TERM 2 | WEEK 4

2W

2W have been learning to write a creative procedure.

Throughout the week, we have been focusing on the title,

materials, method and coda. This is something we’ve been

completing as a whole class.

MISS ARYA

3D

We have been working super hard in our 'Mentals' books to

build our bank of strategies when working out mathematics

problems. 3D, well done on doing your best during NAPLAN

- I am so proud of each and every one of you!

MISS DANDASHLI
3E

3E learnt about Anzac Day and the sacrifices made by

soldiers to ensure that life is preserved today.

Subsequently, 3E created red poppies to commemorate

Anzac Day.

MS EL-AHMAD



3M

It's been such a busy time in 3M! Congratulations to all

students on completing their first ever NAPLAN. All should

be commended on how hard you tried. We have now started

our awards for term 2, so congratulations to Lukman, Aya,

Isata, Cindy and Sarah.

MRS SOL
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3S

The beginning of term 2 has been busy! We celebrated Eid,

commemorated ANZAC Day, prepared for and completed

NAPLAN and tried out for PSSA. Reminders: library 24th,

glow disco 25th, school photos 26th and return incursion

note.

MISS SU

3Y

In 3Y we are having so much fun learning about the seven

elements of Drama. Students did well in incorporating these

elements into their mimes and freeze frames. Top job, 3Y! 

MISS YOUNAN
4A

This fortnight in 4A we have been learning all about the

journey of the First Fleet during the 18th century. We are

super excited to continue building our schema on this topic

as we develop our historical recounts. 

MS ABDULKADER



4C

Welcome back to Term 2! Here is a photo of one of our

Guided Reading groups reading their new core text for the

term 'Captain Jimmy Cook Discovers Third Grade.' 

MS CHAHAL
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4K

Congratulations to these fantastic students for receiving

merit, PBL and silver awards! Students in 4K have been

working hard to be safe, respectful, learners! 

MS KIRAN

4T

This Term, 4T is learning all about the First Fleet voyage

and convict transportation to Australia. It was amazing to

see students working hard to retrieve information during

morning routine. Look at these amazing timelines!

MISS TAGEDDINE
4W

4W has been working hard the past fortnight. In Maths we

have been learning about equivalent fractions. In English we

are learning to write a historical recount about The First

Fleet. 

MISS WHITE



5A

5A have been working hard in guided reading. They are

learning how to create tension and suspense in their stories

to engage the audience. Their vocabulary suitcases are

growing every day too! Keep up the amazing work 5A! 

MS ALAMEDDINE
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5DS

This term in 5DS during writing and morning routine we

have been increasing our knowledge of Australian history in

particular the gold rush. During this learning process we

have learnt how to structure and write a warning tale. While

working in groups we have expanded our confidence by

communicating with others. By Esrah Alrefaei & Izel Ozcelik 

MS DERBAS & MS SIBAI

5E

5E have done fantastic this term building their schema on

the Eureka Stockade and challenges faced in the goldfields.

Using this knowledge of the Gold Rush flexible to link with

our HSIE focus of why people migrated to Australia.

MR ECONOMOU
5J

5J are absolutely exhausted after completing their NAPLAN

assessments during the last fortnight! We are so excited to

get back to our normal routines next week! 

MISS JENNER



5M

5M have enjoyed learning about life on the goldfields. I’m

impressed by all the information learned over the past few

weeks. We are using all the facts learned from guided

reading and morning routine to write a narrative! :)

MISS MOURAD
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5S

5S are focusing on planning and writing a Warning Tale

based on the goldfields. We’ve been looking at other stories

and making connections to what we are learning. 5S have

been doing such a great job this term! 

MISS EL-MIR

6A

6A have been enjoying being historical investigators. With

artefacts on loan from the Australian War Memorial, they

have been researching and learning more about WW2 to

support their literature study.

MRS ALCA
6D

6D are beaming with excitement this week as we created

circuits to light a light bulb in science. Students collaborated

different ideas and options connecting what they know and

didn't realise. What fun science is!

MISS DANDASHLI



6E

6E are learning to construct and test circuits as well as

begin to represent a functioning circuit. 

MISS EL-MASRI
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6K

This week, 6K have been learning about electricity. 

MISS KASSEM

6L

We have brightened up our lives this week in 6L by

conducting a science experiment using electricity! 

MR LIA
6R

6R kicked off this term learning the trade of a 'sparky'. We

learnt to construct, test and represent electrical circuits.

Wires and batteries were used to light up the bulb. We had

an electrifying time! Zoukhet & Malak 6R

MS RIFAI & MS HOUZEIFE
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COMMUNITY LANGUAGE - ARABIC

It has been great to see everyone back for Term 2!

Students are working hard learning and engaging with

new Arabic readers . I am extremely proud of the effort

students are making with their reading assessments and

in all classes.

MR ZEREKA
STAGE 2 LAST

Year 4 have been learning the ir, ur and er sounds. They

are working very hard to identify sounds they have learnt in

their reading.

MR KHALIL
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WELLBEING

This term the focus in the intervention groups will be on the acronym itself ‘BOUNCE BACK’. Students in stage 1 will

focus on ‘BOUNCE’ while those in stages 2 and 3 will focus on ‘BOUNCE BACK’. These principles are based on

Cognitive Behaviour Therapy. Students are always keen to be involved and participate in all activities.

MR BASSAM
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PSSA SPORT

The sun is out and everyone is excited to hopefully kick start the PSSA Winter Season this week. Students will compete

for the next nine weeks (weather permitting) against different schools in the Auburn PSSA Competition. We wish all our

teams’ great success. Thank you to all students who assisted in organising the sports storeroom and the jersey

distribution.

Our super coaches for 2022 Winter PSSA are:

Girls League Tag – Miss Jenner

Boys league Tag – Miss Zreika and Mr Tucker

Girls Soccer – Miss White

Boys Soccer – Mr Lia

Mix Netball – Miss McKinn

Mix Newcombe Ball – Mr Economou

MR BASSAM & MR ECONOMOU
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New Books!
Term 2 has officially begun with a huge delivery of new

lexiled books! 

We have also added more biographies from the Little People

Big Dreams series. Check out the wall display to see the new

additions.

Want to borrow these books? Keep an eye out for these

great new titles on our ‘New Books’ shelf!

Lunchtime
Teamwork and collaboration skills are working overtime in the library during lunchtime quiet play.

National Simultaneous Storytime




